
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA 
 

There will be a Regular meeting of the City of Stoughton Utilities Committee on Tuesday, January 17, 2012 to be held 

at 5:00 p.m. in the Edmund T. Malinowski Board Room of the Stoughton Utilities Administration Offices of the 

Stoughton Utilities Building, 600 S. Fourth Street in Stoughton, WI 53589.   

 

AGENDA: 

 

Call To Order. 

Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agenda.  (All items are considered routine and will be enacted upon by 

one motion.  There will be no separate discussion of these items unless a Stoughton Utilities Committee member 

so requests, in which event the item will be removed from the consent agenda and be considered on the regular 

agenda.)  (Action.) 

a) Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List Report.   

b) Draft Minutes of the October 24, 2011 Regular and Special Stoughton Utilities Committee Meetings.   

c) Stoughton Utilities November 2011 Financial Summaries.   

d) Stoughton Utilities November 2011 Statistical Information.   

e) Stoughton Utilities Communications.   

f) Stoughton Utilities Committee Annual Calendar.   

g) Stoughton Utilities October, November and December 2011 Activities Report. 

 

BUSINESS: 

 

1. Status of the Stoughton Utilities Committee Recommendation(s) to The Stoughton Common Council. 

(Discussion.) 

2. Stoughton Utilities Cross Connection Program.  (Action.) 

3. Stoughton Utilities (SU) Portable Electronic Device Policy.  (Action.) 

4. Request To Participate In The WPPI Energy – Stoughton Utilities Shared Savings Program From Stoughton 

Garden Center Located At 1471 USH 51 West.  (Action.) 

5. Stoughton Utilities RoundUp Program.  (Action.)   

6. Stoughton Utilities Goals Status Report.  (Discussion.) 

7. Stoughton Utilities Committee Agenda Items Requiring Post-Committee Action.  (Discussion.)   

8. Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Meeting Agenda Item(s).  (Discussion.) 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Mayor Donna L. Olson 

Stoughton Utilities Committee Chairperson 

January 10, 2012 

 

Notices Sent To: 

Mayor Donna L. Olson, Chair 

Alderperson Eric Hohol, Vice-Chair, Common Council Liaison 

Alderperson Greg Jenson, Alternate Stoughton Common Council Liaison 

Alderperson Larry Peterson 

Stoughton Utilities Committee Citizen Member David Erdman 

Stoughton Utilities Committee Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny 

Stoughton Utilities Committee Citizen Member Angie Halverson 

Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady 

Stoughton Utilities Director Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 

 

 



 

 

 

cc: Stoughton Common Council Members 

 WPPI Energy Manager of Mass Market Programs Beth Carlson 

 Stoughton Utilities and MEUW Southeastern Regional Safety Coordinator Christopher A. Belz 

 Stoughton Utilities Billing and Consumer Services Technician Erin N. Bothum 

 Stoughton City Media Services Director William H. Brehm 

 Stoughton City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne 

 Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian G. Erickson 

 Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian R. Hoops 

Stoughton Acting City Clerk and Confidential Secretary Maria P. (Pili) Hougan 

 Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim M. Jennings, CPA 

 Stoughton Library Administrative Assistant Debbie Myren 

 Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger M. Thorson 

 Stoughton Utilities Electric Lead Line Worker Craig A. Wood 

Stoughton Leadership Team 

Stoughton Newspapers  

Wisconsin State Journal 

 

IMPORTANT:  FIVE MEMBERS ARE NEEDED FOR A QUORUM:  If a Stoughton Utilities Committee member 

encounters a situation that may affect your scheduled participation, please contact Robert Kardasz or Sean Grady at 877-

7423 or 877-7416 respectively prior to 5:00p.m. or via e-mail at bkardasz@stoughtonutilities.com. 

 

It is possible that members of, and possibly a quorum of members of other committees of the Common Council of the City 

of Stoughton may be in attendance at the above-mentioned meeting to gather information.  No action will be taken by any 

such group(s) at the above-mentioned meeting other than the Stoughton Utilities Committee consisting of Mayor Donna 

Olson, Alderperson Eric Hohol, Alderperson Greg Jenson, Alderperson Larry Peterson, Citizen Member David Erdman, 

Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, and Citizen Member Angie Halverson.     

 

Please note that items taken on the Consent Agenda will not be discussed.  Any individual Stoughton Utilities Committee 

member may request an item be removed from the consent. 

 

Upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through appropriate aids 

and services.  For information or to request this service, please contact the Stoughton Utilities Director at (608) 877-7423. 

 

An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council. 

 

Current and past Stoughton Utilities Committee documents, including meeting notices, meeting packets, and meeting 

minutes, are available for public download at http://uc.stoughtonutilities.com. 

 

 

 

mailto:bkardasz@stoughtonutilities.com




 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  January 10, 2012 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 


  Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Status Of The Stoughton Utilities Committee Recommendation(s) To The 


Stoughton Common Council. 


 


Either Liaison to the Stoughton Common Council Alderperson Eric Hohol or Alternate 


Liaison Alderperson Greg Jenson is scheduled to provide a verbal report regarding any 


Stoughton Utilities Committee recommendation(s) to the Stoughton Common Council in 


lieu of a written report prepared for the meeting packet. 


 


The Stoughton Utilities 2012 Budget and Ten Year Capital Projects Program was 


discussed at the October 25, 2011 Stoughton Common Council Meeting and were 


referred to the Stoughton Personnel Committee.  The Personnel Committee discussed the 


Stoughton Utilities 2012 Budget and Ten Year Capital Projects Program on November 1, 


2011.  The Stoughton Utilities October 2011 Payments Due List, the September 19, 2011 


Regular Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting Minutes, the August 2011 Financial 


Summary and the August 2011 Statistical Information were accepted in the November 


22, 2011 Stoughton Common Council Meeting Consent Agenda.  The Stoughton Utilities 


2012 Budget and Ten Year Capital Projects Program were also approved by the 


Stoughton Common Council on November 22, 2011 without wage adjustments for the six 


supervisory positions and the ten positions represented by the Police association.   


 


cc: Sean O Grady 


Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 


 


Kim M. Jennings, CPA 


Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager 








 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  January 10, 2012 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 


  Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities Cross Connection Program. 


 


The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources is increasing the requirements 


associated with the development and implementation of a program to protect the water 


distribution system from contaminants attributable to privately-owned cross-connections.  


Our present program has a budgetary cost of approximately $5,400 annually.  Depending 


on the timing of projected regulatory agency requirements, this program may require in 


the future one full time certified waterworks operator committed to the program at an 


annual cost of approximately $72,000. 


 


I am requesting that the Stoughton Utilities Committee approve the development and 


implementation of a program protecting the public water system from contaminants 


attributable to backflow contamination through the water service connection, and 


recommend the adoption of the accompanying resolution to the Stoughton Common 


Council on January 24, 2012.  


    


cc: Sean O Grady 


Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 


 


Roger M. Thorson 


Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor 
















 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  January 10, 2012 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Brian R. Hoops - Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor 


 


Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. - Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities (SU) Portable Electronic Device Policy. 


 


SU has found it necessary to distribute portable electronic devices including laptop computers, cellular 


telephones (“smart phones”), and/or tablet computing devices to continue to adopt and make use of new 


means of communication and information exchange in order to encourage the full and frequent use of 


these devices. 


 


Accordingly, it is requested that the Stoughton Utilities Committee approve the Stoughton Utilities 


Portable Electronic Device Policy and recommend the approval and the adoption of the appropriate 


resolution to the Stoughton Common Council on January 24, 2012. 


 


Encl. 


 


cc: Sean O Grady 


 Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 







 
City of Stoughton, 381 E Main Street, Stoughton WI  53589 


 
 


RESOLUTION OF THE STOUGHTON UTILTIES COMMITTEE 


 
Authorizing the Stoughton Common Council to Approve the Stoughton Utilities Portable Electronic 


Device Policy. 


 
Committee Action: 


 
 


 
Fiscal Impact: None. 


 
File Number: 


 
R-  -2012 


 
Date Introduced: 


 
January 24, 2012 


 


WHEREAS, it is in the best interests of the City of Stoughton for Stoughton Utilities to create a 


Portable Electronic Device Policy, and 


 


WHEREAS, your Utilities Committee met on January 17, 2012 to consider and approve the Stoughton 


Utilities Portable Electronic Device Policy, now therefore  


 


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be 


hereby directed and authorized to approve the Stoughton Utilities Portable Electronic Device Policy.    


 


 


 


Council Action:         Adopted     Failed Vote     


 


 


Mayoral Action:        Accept     Veto  


 


 


                                             


Donna Olson, Mayor    Date 
 


 


 


Council Action:           Override  Vote     


 


 
 







 


600 South Fourth Street 


P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Stoughton Utilities Portable Electronic Device Policy 


To better serve our customers and give our workforce the best tools to do their jobs, Stoughton Utilities (SU) continues to 


adopt and make use of new means of communication and information exchange.  To accomplish this goal, SU may distribute 


various portable devices to staff when deemed necessary and appropriate, and encourages the full and frequent use of these 


devices.  Such portable devices may include, but are not limited to, laptop computers, cellular telephones (“smart phones”), 


and/or tablet computing devices.   


Employees  of SU should remember that electronic media and services provided by SU remain SU property and their purpose 


is to facilitate and support Utility business.  No expectation of privacy  in  regards  to  use  of  SU’s  electronic  


communication  systems  should  be expected  by  the  employee  in  any  respect related  to  accessing,  transmitting,  sorting  


or communicating information via the system.  In addition, no expectation of privacy in regards to use of SU’s portable 


electronic devices should be expected by the employee in any respect related to content accessed, messages sent or received 


(including, but not limited to, text messages, emails, and instant messages), calls sent or received, or data and files stored on 


the device. 


This  policy  cannot  lay  down  rules  to  cover  every  possible  situation.  The  purpose  of  this  policy  is  to  express SU’s  


philosophy  and  set  forth  general  guidelines  governing  the  use  of electronic media and services.  By adopting this policy, 


it is SU’s intent to ensure the portable electronic devices are used to their maximum potential for business purposes and not 


used in a way that is disruptive, offensive to others, or contrary to the best interest of SU. 


Acceptance and use of any SU issued portable electronic device must remain in conformance with the following: 


1. The portable electronic device shall remain the property of SU. 


 


2. Determination of whether an employee is granted a portable electronic device shall be made by the Utilities 


Operations Superintendent.  The Utilities Operations Superintendent may revoke device privileges at any time. 


 


3. The portable electronic device is intended to be a tool provided to employee primarily for the purpose of SU related 


business and communications.  If the device is carried outside of normal business hours, appropriate personal use is 


allowed, provided it doesn’t interfere with the intended business purposes of the device.   


a. Reasonable charges for cellular phone calls shall be covered by SU.  Reasonable charges may include local 


and long distance calls, however shall not include international, premium rate (“900” number), or flat-fee 


calls, nor shall it include any subscription services. 


b. Text messaging charges shall be the employee’s responsibility unless shown to be specifically related to SU 


business. 


 


 


 







4. Device maintenance shall remain the responsibility of SU, and shall be completed at SU’s expense and discretion.  If 


the device is damaged, lost, stops operating, or experiences performance/quality issues, Stoughton Utilities mayrepair 


or replace it at the Utilities’ expense.  Third party software purchased and installed by SU shall be supported and 


maintained by SU.   


a. Routine maintenance such as cleaning and file maintenance will remain the responsibility of the employee. 


b. If damage or loss is determined to be a result of employee negligence, SU may revoke the employee’s device 


privileges and may opt to not repair or replace the device. 


c. Third party software unrelated to intended business use may be installed and used on the portable device at 


the employee’s expense, however such software shall not be supported or maintained by SU.  If device 


privileges are revoked, refunds shall not be provided for such software. 


 


5. The same requirements that apply to record retention for other SU electronic devices and communications shall apply 


to this device.  As a general rule it should be assumed that what is downloaded, sent, received, or transmitted on this 


electronic device shall be subject to the public open records laws. 


 


6. Policies regarding City of Stoughton Electronic Communication & Information Systems are applicable to the use of 


the portable electronic device.  This policy has been provided to and agreed upon by the employee at the start of 


employment, as well as following modification.  An attachment containing more information on these policies is 


included and becomes part of this document. 


 


7. Upon revocation of portable electronic device privileges or upon the end of employment, SU shall release the rights 


to cellular phone numbers at the employee’s request, provided the number is unpublished, not shared between two or 


more employees, was also used for personal communication outside of business hours, and that such request is made 


within 48 hours. 


 


8. Upon the end of employment with SU, employees shall immediately return any issued portable electronic devices to 


Stoughton Utilities.  At its discretion, SU may extend an offer to allow the employee to purchase the device at 


appropriate market value.   


 


_______________________________________                            _________________ 


                    Employee Signature                                                Date 


 


 


 




















































 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  January 10, 2012 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 


  Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Request To Participate In The WPPI Energy/Stoughton Utilities Shared Savings Program From 


Stoughton Garden Center Located At 1471 USH 51 West. 


 


The Shared Savings Program provides for Stoughton Utilities to offer an advance payment for energy cost savings 


related to an energy efficiency project to eligible retail customers.  The advance payment is based on energy 


savings achieved over a 60 month period.  


 


The referenced project consists of the installation of 71 lighting upgraded fixtures.  The project cost is $16,581, 


minus a $2,596 Focus and Energy Rebate and a $1,913 Commitment To Community Contribution; yielding an 


advance payment of $12,072.  The customer will repay the advance payment in installments on the customer’s 


retail electric bill over 60 months at a 2% annual interest rate.  WPPI Energy and Stoughton Utilities will equally 


share the risk, and if the customer defaults, Stoughton Utilities’ risk would be up to $6,036. 


 


It is requested that the Stoughton Utilities Committee approve the $12,072 advance payment from Stoughton 


Utilities for the Stoughton Garden Center energy efficiency project. 


 


cc: Sean O Grady  


Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 


 


Brian R. Hoops  


Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor 


 


Kim M. Jennings, CPA  


Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager 


 


Beth Carlson  


WPPI Energy Manager of Mass Market Programs 


 








 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  January 10, 2012 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Brian R. Hoops - Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor 


Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. - Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities RoundUp Program. 


 


On February 20, 2006, the Stoughton Utilities Committee approved the RoundUp Program for our 


customers.  Under this program, when a Stoughton Utilities customer voluntarily enrolls, they agree to 


“roundUp” their utilities bill to the next highest dollar amount.  A summary of the tax-deductible 


contribution is provided on the customer bill each January.  Each of the current 386 program participants 


will contribute an average of $6.00 per year, and funds will be raised each year to be awarded by the 


Stoughton Utilities Committee bi-annually to qualifying applicants that register with us to allow our 


customers to support local charities, and individuals.   


 


On July 14, 2008, the Stoughton Utilities Committee established the following additional qualifying 


criteria:  Qualifying applicants include individuals providing community service, community service 


organizations, organizations providing disaster relief, educational organizations, organizations providing 


service to youth, and advocates for the environment; such   applicants must apply or reapply annually in 


writing; and such applicants may only be eligible as a recipient once each calendar year. 


 


Past recipients of funds include: 


 Friends of the Stoughton Area Youth Center - $1,000 -June 18, 2007 


 Friends of the Stoughton Area Youth Center - $550 - December 14, 2007 


 Shalom Holistic Health Services - $550 - January 14, 2008 


 American Legion Post 59 - $1,100 - June 16, 2008 


 Stoughton Wellness Coalition - $1,100 - December 15, 2008 


 Martin Luther Christian School - $1,100 - July 20, 2009 


 Friends of the Stoughton Area Youth Center - $1,100 -  February 15, 2010 


 Stoughton Lions and Lionesses Clubs - $1,100 – June 15, 2010 


 Stoughton Wellness Coalition - $550, and  Stoughton Holiday Fund - $550 –  December 20, 2010 


 American Cancer Society Relay For Life - $600, Friends of the Stoughton Public Library - $600 


and American Legion Post 59 - $600  –  June 20, 2011 


 


Qualifying applications for 2011 are enclosed from the following candidates:  Friends of the Stoughton 


Area Youth Center, Host A Family, Pumpkin Patch Preschool, Inc., Stoughton Holiday Fund, Stoughton 


Lions Club, and the Stoughton Wellness Coalition. 


 


It is requested that the Stoughton Utilities Committee donate $1,500 to the applicant(s) of your choice at 


the January 17, 2012 Meeting. 








 
600 South Fourth Street 


P.O. Box 383 
Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  January 10, 2012 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E.  


Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities Goals Status Report. 


 


The following goals have been developed in the changing utility environment.  The following status report is 


provided for discussion. 


 


 Provide safe reliable electric, wastewater and water service at competitive rates in compliance with all 


applicable regulations.  (Achieved in all divisions while waiting for the issuance of our Wastewater 


Wisconsin Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (WPDES) Permit.) 


 


 Influence State and Federal rule making that benefit our customers.  (Defeated the State Tax Roll Bills 


AB182 and SB 58 for the present session.) 


 


 Insure that all customers are categorized for the optimum rate available to them.  (Achieved through 


ongoing customer monitoring, communications and reviews.) 
 


 Provide our customers accurate and timely billing statements.  (Achieved through active participation in 


the WPPI Energy Retail Bill Outsourcing Program for our first full year.) 
 


 Offer billing payment opportunities that meet and exceed our customers’ expectations.  (Achieved with the 


introduction of E-Pay by phone and partnering with the WPPI Energy efforts to put an e-billing live 


offering solution in place in 2012.) 
 


 Maintain a business culture of environmental stewardship.  (Achieved through the greening of 


operations, offering conservation opportunities, and total compliance with our WPDES Permit and 


other regulatory requirements.) 
 


 Develop customer programs and rate options that promote conservation.  (Achieved through a revised 


summer savings challenge and the holiday light exchange in 2011.) 
 


 Seek new and maintain existing joint action partnerships that benefit our customers.  (Achieved in all 


Divisions including the active participation in the Rock River Basin Wastewater TMDL Group.) 
 







 Remain a utility informational clearinghouse for our customers.  (Achieved through 


www.stoughtonutilities.com and including the utilization of the WPPI Energy Conservation Suites 


Program.) 
 


 Provide staff that are open, understanding, and accessible to our customers.  (Achieved.) 


 


 Operate a highly professional utility with appreciation for our history and vision for our future.  


(Achieved.) 
 


 Create career pathways and educational opportunities for our staff and insure that they are compensated 


appropriately and receive competitive benefit packages.  (Achieved utility wide and offering a 


competitive compensation program for 40% of our staff represented by the IBEW.) 
 


 Use evolving methods, technologies and independent studies that create new opportunities to improve the 


service to our customers.  (Achieved through a variety of technologies and including the enhancements 


to the wastewater and water SCADA (Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition) Systems.) 
 



http://www.stoughtonutilities.com/






 
600 South Fourth Street 


P.O. Box 383 
Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 
Date:  January 10, 2012August 9, 2011 
 
To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 
 
From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 
  Stoughton Utilities Director 
 
Subject: Stoughton Utilities Committee Agenda Items Requiring Post-Committee Action. 
 
At the April 18, 2011 Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting, I was requested to prepare a list of agenda items requiring 
Post-Committee Action.  At the May 16, 2011 Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting, I was requested to indicate which 
agenda items would require an ordinance change for the Stoughton Utilities Committee to assume the responsibility.  At 
the June 20, 2011, July 18, 2011 and August 15, 2011 Stoughton Utilities Committee Meetings, this item was set for 
discussion.  At the September 19, 2011 Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting, this item was tabled until January 17, 2012. 
 
Along with ordinance changes, a Memorandum of Understanding could be developed to clearly denote broad 
responsibilities delegated by the Common Council to the Utilities Committee by State Statutes.  The following list, with 
those agenda items requiring an ordinance change underlined, is provided for Stoughton Utilities Committee discussion and 
action: 
 
RECOMMENDED CONTINUED POST COMMITTEE - COMMON COUNCIL ACTION 
 


 Approve land acquisitions and sales.  (The City of Stoughton and Stoughton Utilities (SU) appears on the deeds of 
Utilities properties.) 
 


 Approve new debt actions.  (Such actions require a Common Council Resolution.  Stoughton Utilities Mortgage 
Revenue Debt pledges the value of the utilities to bond holders.  Such debt does not count against the City’s 
indebtedness.  General Revenue Debt issued by the City pledges the value of the City and counts against the City’s 
indebtedness.) 
 


 Approve appropriate Wisconsin Administrative Codes by reference.  (Such actions require a Common Council 
Resolution to create an ordinance.) 
 


 Set Special assessments.  (This requires a Common Council Resolution.) 
 







RECOMMENDED UTILITIES COMMITTEE ACTION 
 


 Accept Annual Audit Report and Management Letter.  (The audit report and letter are directed 
to the Committee for consideration and are approved by the Committee and the Common 
Council.) 


 


 Approve the Wastewater Compliance Maintenance Annual Report.  (The report is approved by 
both the Committee and the Common Council.  The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
requires a Governing Body Resolution.) 


 


 Approve Stoughton Utilities (SU) rates.  (The Common Council approves rates under 74-6(a). As 
the governing body solely representing utilities customers, the Committee can assume this role.) 


 


 Approve delinquent utilities bills tax role assessments.  (The Committee assumes this past 
practice responsibility.) 
 


 Govern all Stoughton Utilities efforts that are not the responsibility of the Common Council.  (As 
the entity solely representing utilities customers, the Committee assumes this past practice 
responsibility.) 
 


 Establish and monitor SU Goals.  (As the entity solely representing utilities customers, the 
Committee assumes this past practice responsibility.) 
 


  Approve Declaration(s) of Official Intent.  (Past practice not requiring Common Council Action.) 
 


 Select Committee Chairperson and Vice Chairperson.  (Permitted by Ordinance and conducted 
by past practice.) 
 


 Select Liaison and Alternate Liaison to the Common Council.  (Permitted by Ordinance and 
conducted by past practice.) 
 


 Designate monthly meeting dates and times.  (Permitted by Ordinance and conducted by past 
practice.) 
 


 Approve the SU Annual Budget.  (As the entity solely representing utilities customers, the 
Committee assumes this past practice responsibility.  The Common Council has also approved it 
on occasion) 
 


 Approve the SU Annual CIP.  (As the entity solely representing utilities customers, the 
Committee assumes this past practice and responsibility.  The Common Council has also 
approved it on occasion.) 
 


 Approve SU Position Descriptions.  Position Descriptions are created by the Personnel 
Committee under 2-66(c)(5).  (As the entity solely representing utilities a customer, the 
Committee has created these in the past could assume this responsibility.) 







 


 Hire the Utilities Director and establish the compensation package.  This may be done by the 
Committee and the Common Council and the position supervised by the Common Council 
under 74-3(b).  The Utilities Committee directly supervises the position under 2-287.  (As the 
entity solely representing utilities customers, the Committee could assume this responsibility.) 
 


 Conduct negotiations, authorize SU hiring’s, and establish the SU employee compensation 
package(s).  Negotiations and hiring’s authorization are performed by the Personnel 
Committee under 2-66(c)(5). The filling of positions is temporarily authorized by Common 
Council Policy.  (As the entity solely representing utilities customers, the Committee could 
assume this responsibility.) 
 


 Initiate SU rate reviews.  The Common Council approves rates under 74-6(a) but has not 
authorized rate reviews.  (Rate reviews are initiated due to bond covenants, annual audit 
management letters, and financial forecasts.  As the entity solely representing utilities 
customers, the Committee could assume this responsibility.) 


 


 Review SU Payments Due List. (As the entity solely representing utilities customers, the 
Committee conducts this past practice.) 
 


 Declare Electric and Water Tax Stabilization Dividends.  (As the entity solely representing utilities 
customers, the Committee conducts this past practice.) 
 


 Approve SU Studies.  (As the entity solely representing utilities customers, the Committee 
conducts this past practice.) 
 


 Approve SU policies.  The Common Council approves rules and regulations under 74-6(a).  (As 
the entity solely representing utilities customers, the Committee conducts this past practice.) 
 


 Approve SU Shared Savings Program participants.  (As the entity solely representing utilities 
customers, the Committee conducts this past practice.) 
 


 Approve SU USDA Loan Program participants.  (As the entity solely representing utilities 
customers, the Committee may conduct this action as the need arises.) 
 


 Approve SU RoundUp donations.  (As the entity solely responsible for dispersing SU customer 
donations, the Committee conducts this past practice.)  


 
cc: Sean O Grady 
 Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 








 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  January 10, 2012 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 


  Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Agenda Item(s). 


 


This item appears on all agendas of Committees of the City of Stoughton.   


 


cc: Sean O Grady 


Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 
























































































































































 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  January 10, 2011 


         


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 


Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities Communications. 


 


 October 18, 2011 memorandum from WPPI Energy CEO Mike Peters regarding 


developments. 


 October 31, 2011 memorandum from Robert Kardasz to Mayor Donna Olson and 


Alderperson Carl Chenoweth regarding a presentation to the Stoughton Common 


Council. 


 November 1, 2011 e-mail from Stoughton Utilities Committee Citizen Member 


David Erdman to the Stoughton Common Council regarding the Stoughton 


Utilities 2012 Budget. 


 November 4, 2011 memorandum from Dan Ebert and Anne Rodriguez of WPPI 


Energy regarding the bluff failure at the WE Energies Oak Creek Power Plant. 


 November 8, 2011 letter from the Wisconsin Department of Health regarding the 


presentation of the Water Fluoridation Quality Award from the U.S. Centers of 


Disease Control and Prevention. 


 November 14, 2011 Stoughton Utilities holiday light exchange promotional 


advertisement. 


 November 15, 2011 presentation made by Stoughton Utilities Office and 


Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops to the WPPI Energy “Building 


Community Connections” workshop participants. 


 November 16, 2011 memorandum from WPPI Energy Rates Analyst Tammy 


Freeman regarding “Typical Electric Bill Summaries”. 


 November 22, 2011 “Things You Should Know memorandum from WPPI Energy 


President and CEO Michael W. Peters. 


 WPPI Energy Fiscal Year 2011 Third Quarter Highlights. 


 November 2011 WPPI Energy newsletter to or Business and commercial 


customers. 


 November 2011 Customers First Coalition newsletter “The Wire.” 


 November-December 2011 American Public Power Association magazine 


“Public Power.” 


 


 







 December 1, 2011 Stoughton Utilities news release regarding a $1,000 donation to 


the Stoughton Holiday Fund. 


 December 12, 2011 Opinion from Mayor Donna Olson regarding the value of 


Stoughton’s Local Utility. 


 December 13, 2011 news release regarding Stoughton Utilities’ receipt of the 


Water Fluoridation Quality Award from the U.S. Center for Disease Control and 


Prevention. 


 December 21, 2011 “Things You Should Know” memorandum from WPPI Energy 


President and CEO Michael W. Peters 


 December 2011 Customers First Coalition newsletter “The Wire”. 


 January 2012 Customers First Coalition newsletter “The Wire”. 


 


Encl. 


 


cc: Sean O Grady 


Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 








































































































































































































































































 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  January 10, 2012November 8, 2011 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E.  


Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities Committee Annual Calendar. 


 


The following calendar is provided for information and discussion. 


 


January 17, 2012 Regular Meeting - Stoughton Utilities Goals Status 


Report - Stoughton Utilities Committee efforts 


requiring post-committee actions - Stoughton 


Utilities RoundUp Donation 


 


January 18-20, 2012 MEUW Superintendents Conference in Stevens 


Point 


 


February 20, 2012   Regular Meeting - Declaration(s) of Official Intent 


     


March 11-14, 2012 American Public Power Association Legislative 


Rally in Washington, D.C. 


 


March 19, 2012 Regular Meeting - Agricultural Land Rental 


recommendation to the Common Council - 


Customer Collections Status Report - Review 


Drinking Water Consumer Confidence Report 


(CCR) 


 


March 27, 2012 Common Council Meeting - Approve Agricultural 


Land Rental 


 


March 28-30, 2012 Wisconsin Rural Water Association Annual 


Conference in Green Bay 


 


April 16, 2012 Regular Meeting  


  







April 19, 2012 WPPI Energy Guided Tour of the Elm Road Power 


Generating Station. 


 


May 6-12, 2012 Drinking Water Week 


 


May 10, 2012 WPPI Energy Orientation Meeting in Sun Prairie 


 


May 14, 2012 Regular Meeting - First Regular Meeting after the 


Common Council Reorganization Meeting - Elect 


Committee Chair and Vice Chair – Elect Liaison 


and Alternate Liaison - Establish Meeting Time and 


Monthly Meeting Date - Stoughton Utilities 2010 


Annual Audit and Management Letter presentation 


discussion, approval and recommendation to the 


Common Council - Stoughton Utilities Tax 


Stabilization Dividends discussion, approval, and 


recommendation to the Common Council - 


Customer Collections Status Report - Review 


Wisconsin Public Service Commission Annual 


Electric and Water Reports - Discuss Stoughton 


Utilities 2011 Accomplishments - Tour Stoughton 


Utilities Building  


 


May 22, 2012 Common Council - Stoughton Utilities 2010 Audit 


and Management Letter Presentation and Approval 


- Accept Stoughton Utilities Tax Stabilization 


Dividends Recommendation 


 


June 10-14, 2012 American Water Works Annul Conference 


 


June 16-20, 2012 American Public Power Association (APPA) 


Annual Conference 


 


June 18, 2012 Regular Meeting - Annual Meeting at the 


wastewater treatment facility - Approve and 


recommend the Wastewater Compliance 


Maintenance Annual Report (CMAR) and 


Resolution to the Common Council - Approve 


Stoughton Utilities Ten Year (2013-2022) Capital 


Projects Program and recommend it to the 


Stoughton Common Council - Stoughton Utilities 


RoundUp Donation -  Annual Stoughton Utilities 


Studies Discussion 


 


June 19-25, 2012 National Public Power Week 


 







June 21, 2012 Stoughton Utilities Public Power Walk 


 


June 26, 2012 Common Council - Approve the recommended 


Compliance Maintenance Annual Report (CMAR) 


and adopt the corresponding Resolution 


  


June 27-29, 2012 Municipal Electric Utilities of Wisconsin (MEUW) 


Annual Conference in Stevens Point 


 


July 16, 2012 Regular Meeting - Annual Stoughton Utilities Goals 


Discussion and Approval 


 


August 19, 2012 MEUW Lineman’s Rodeo  


 


August 20, 2012 Regular Meeting - Tour North Electric Substation - 


Approve the Stoughton Utilities 2013 Budget and 


recommend to the Stoughton Common Council - 


Approve the Stoughton Utilities Non-Represented 


employees wage adjustments and recommend to the 


Stoughton Personnel Committee and the Stoughton 


Common Council  


 


September 5-7, 2012 American Water Works Association Annual 


Conference in Wisconsin Dells 


 


September 13-14, 2012 WPPI Energy (WPPI) Annual Conference in 


Madison 


 


September 17, 2012 Regular Meeting - Customer Collections Status 


Report 


 


September 19-21, 2012 Wisconsin Wastewater Operators Association 


Annual Conference - Appleton 


 


October 4, 2012 WPPI Energy Orientation Meeting in Sun Prairie 


 


October 18, 2012 Municipal Electric Utilities of Wisconsin (MEUW) 


District Dinner Meeting 


 


October 22, 2012 Special Meeting - Conduct hearings for the 2011 


Tax Roll Nomination 


 


October 22, 2012 Regular Meeting Tour Well No. 7 


   


November 19, 2012 Regular Meeting – Well No. 5 Tour  


 







December 6, 2012  Stoughton Utilities Holiday Open House 


 


December 17, 2012 Regular Meeting  


 


cc: Sean O Grady 


      Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent  


 


 


 


 


 


 


 








 


Stoughton Utilities 
Activities Reports 


 
 


October - December 2011 
 
 
ADMINISTRATION – Utilities Director Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 
 
Efforts typical for the last quarter of the year required the focus of Stoughton Utilities 
staff on the activities as addressed below.  
 
ACCOUNTING – Utilities Accounting and Administrative Manager Kim M. 
Jennings, CPA 
 


Accomplishments: 
 


 Purchase Card Program – Coordinate first two payment cycles and in-house 
training for supervisors. 


 Preparation for Council Presentation on 2012 Operating Budget and CIP. 


 Wisconsin Retirement System employer training October 19, 2011. 


 Coordinate WRS UAAL payoff. 


 Prepare year end benefit information for W-2’s including imputed income 
calculations. 


 MEUW Management Training-Session D on December 7, 2011. 


 Work order allocations and closing. 


 A/P, payroll and treasury management approvals. 


 Investment sales/purchases and income tracking.   


 Monthly account reconciliation, reporting and billing statistics for October and 
November 2011. 


 
In Progress: 
 


 Preparation for year-end financial audit. 


 Update 5-year cash forecasts for Electric, Water and Wastewater Divisions. 


 Research potential program for ACH transaction upload to G/L. 


 WI Act 10 and Act 32 review – reporting requirements and changes effective 
January 1, 2012. 


 Wastewater rate review – final allocations and review. 


 Prepare USDA Loan Program application- on hold. 


 Monthly account reconciliation and reporting for October 2011. 
 







CUSTOMER SERVICES AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGIES DIVISION – Utilities 
Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian R. Hoops 
 


Activities & Accomplishments: 


 For October, staff processed 8,603 payments totaling $1,742,383, including 
4,750 checks, 480 credit cards, 771 online E-Pay payments, 1,843 automated 
bank withdrawals, 488 bank payments, and over $27,000 in cash.  35 payments 
totaling $6,137 were made using our new Epay by phone option. 


 Staff processed 105 new signups for automatic payments that came in as a 
result of our bill-stuffer, adding another 1% of our customer base to an electronic 
payment method.  55 of these were for ACH from a bank account and 50 were 
for recurring credit cards. 


 Staff completed the final month of residential electric service disconnections for 
the year.  46 accounts were disconnected for non-payment.  25 of those 
accounts were reconnected prior to the end of business on the first day, and all 
but one occupied residence have since been reconnected after addressing their 
delinquent balances.  Staff verified vacancy of all disconnected accounts, either 
by contacting the property owner or by visiting the residence, and filed the 
appropriate report with the Wisconsin Public Service Commission as required by 
code. 


 One customer inquiry was reported to the Wisconsin Public Service Commission 
during the month of October.  A customer was discovered to be living at a 
different address under a different name, and was tagged for the past-due 
balance at their old account.  The account was not disconnected due to the 
timing with the moratorium; however we will continue to attempt collection at the 
new address. 


 Utilities Office & Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops attended the 
MEUW district dinner meeting.  A lot of interesting information was presented 
and shared in conversation. 


 Brian Hoops worked with CDW and TDS to cutover to our new T1 PRI voice 
circuit.  It is expected that SU will save several hundred dollars per month by 
using TDS’s service.  Due to ongoing billing issues with overcharges and other 
errors, along with a general lack of responsiveness to customer service contacts, 
we will be investigating the possibility of switching over our 28 analog Centrex 
lines to TDS.   


 Brian Hoops attended a presentation by Police Chief Greg Leck on concealed-
carry.  A lot of excellent information was provided that will help ensure the safety 
of our front office staff. 


 Brian Hoops prepared the 2011 list of delinquent utility balances eligible for 
placement on the tax roll.  132 accounts with balances totaling $44,263 were 
eligible and letters were mailed to these property owners on October 15.  
Hearings before the Stoughton Utilities Committee were held on October 24 with 
two property owners in attendance. 







 Utilities Billing Technician Erin Bothum completed the monthly utility billing as 
well as issued 179 final billing statements for customers who have moved from 
their prior addresses. 


 Erin Bothum attended the Northstar Billing user’s group meeting at WPPI Energy.  
These meetings are always an excellent source of information regarding our 
billing system and for information sharing with other WPPI member utilities. 


 Erin Bothum prepared and mailed letters containing lead and copper testing 
results to customer that had their water supplies tested. 


 Erin Bothum reviewed all accounts for proper billing of public fire protection.  
Some adjustments were made to accounts without water meters. 


 Utilities Accounts Receivable Technician Enecia Sabroff continues to follow up 
with deferred payment arrangements created by customers for outstanding 
deposits and/or balances.  As agreements are broken, notices of disconnection 
are mailed, and we attempt to work with customers to create a new agreement or 
obtain payment.  Water service disconnections will continue throughout the 
winter months to address past-due balances, NSF checks, and broken deferred 
payment arrangements. 


 Staff processed utility billing and collections, accounts payable, payroll, and daily 
cash deposits throughout the month.   


 In November, staff processed 7,740 payments totaling $1,315,323, including 
4,322 checks, 339 credit cards, 632 online E-Pay payments, 1,861 automated 
bank withdrawals, 472 bank payments, and over $9,000 in cash.  12 payments 
totaling $1,475 were made using our new Epay by phone option. 


 Staff processed the first round of local Commitment to Community low income 
electric assistance payments.  We had 149 customers receive $16,960 in 
assistance.  These funds are given to help local residents in need with their 
winter heating bills. 


 Staff computed and processed the results of the 2011 Summer Savings 
Challenge.  We had 115 winners that received a total of $2,875 in bill credits.  


 Staff completed notification of pending non-residential electric service 
disconnections.  No accounts were disconnected for non-payment due to all 
delinquent balances being paid prior to the scheduled date of disconnection. 


 Staff completed the first month of winter notification of pending residential water 
disconnections.  No services were disconnected due to all delinquent balances 
either being paid or the customer entered into deferred payment arrangements. 


 Staff attended a defensive driving training class, which served as a helpful 
reminder of what we learned back in driver’s education so many years ago. 


 One customer inquiry was reported to the Wisconsin Public Service Commission 
during the month of November.  A customer was discovered to be living at a 
different address under their mother’s name and we attempted to communicate 
with her at that address as well as place her name on the account.  The mother 
requested that the daughter’s name stay off the account. 







 Utilities Office & Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops completed the 
2011 list of delinquent utility balances eligible for placement on the tax roll.  
Letters were originally mailed to 76 property owners for 136 accounts with past-
due balances totaling $45,435.  26 Property owners paid 51 accounts totaling 
$18,335 prior to the November 1 deadline and were not penalized.  85 accounts 
were penalized a total of $2,710 on November 1.  Eight accounts were paid 
between November 1 and November 15.  44 Property Owners having 54 
properties and 77 accounts totaling $25,561 were submitted to City Hall for 
placement on the 2011 tax roll. 


 Brian Hoops attended the annual Building Community Connections seminar at 
WPPI Energy and gave a presentation on the outsourcing of Stoughton Utilities’ 
bill printing and mailing and its benefits realized through the first eleven months 
of participation.  Cost savings include:  $5,878 in postage, $995 in paper stock, 
$795 in toner, $2,800 in maintenance service contracts, and over 250 hours of 
labor. 


 Utilities Billing Technician Erin Bothum completed the monthly utility billing as 
well as issued 112 final billing statements for customers who have moved from 
their prior addresses. 


 Utilities Accounts Receivable Technician Enecia Sabroff continues to follow up 
with deferred payment arrangements created by customers for outstanding 
deposits and/or balances.  As agreements are broken, notices of disconnection 
are mailed, and we attempt to work with customers to create a new agreement or 
obtain payment.  Water service disconnections will continue throughout the 
winter months to address past-due balances, NSF checks, and broken deferred 
payment arrangements. 


 Enecia Sabroff attended a Community Services Planning Meeting hosted by a 
representative from Dane County and attended by numerous support 
organizations throughout Stoughton. 


 Enecia Sabroff researched the proper procedures for filing to seek collection 
through the Dane County Court System.  Our first small-claims case has been 
filed against a former customer.  This comes as a follow-up to a Utilities 
Committee request to continue to pursue collections in lieu of placement on the 
tax roll. 


 Utilities Consumer Services Specialist Lisa Halverson completed the biannual 
review of our budget billing customers.  458 customers had their budget billing 
amounts recalculated as a result of their average bills being higher or lower than 
their previously calculated budget.  This review will again be completed in May 
and December of 2012. 


 Lisa Halverson mailed and processed renewals of our Critical 
Emergency/Medical Needs customers. 


 Staff processed utility billing and collections, accounts payable, payroll, and daily 
cash deposits throughout the month.   







 In December, staff processed 8,028 payments totaling $1,439,924, including 
4,419 checks, 428 credit cards, 642 online E-Pay payments, 1,862 automated 
bank withdrawals, 533 bank payments, and over $15,000 in cash.  16 payments 
totaling $2,175 were made using our new Epay by phone option. 


 Staff processed the second round of local Commitment to Community low 
income electric assistance payments.  We had 67 customers receive $10,194 in 
assistance.  These funds are given to help local residents in need with their 
winter heating bills. 


 Staff completed notification of pending non-residential electric service 
disconnections.  No accounts were disconnected for non-payment due to all 
delinquent balances being paid prior to the scheduled date of disconnection. 


 Staff completed the first month of winter notification of pending residential water 
disconnections.  No services were disconnected due to all delinquent balances 
either being paid or the customers entered into deferred payment arrangements. 


 No customer inquiries were reported to the Wisconsin Public Service 
Commission during the month of December.  Staff continues to do an excellent 
job problem solving and working with all customers to come to acceptable 
resolutions to their problems and concerns. 


 Utilities Office & Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops attended a WPPI 
Energy Information Technology Advisory Group (ITAG) meeting.  Numerous 
topics were discussed and approved, including disaster recovery strategies, 
network assessment services, and hosted billing services including an electronic 
paperless billing program. 


 Brian Hoops met with a physical security vendor to investigate options to 
maintain staff comfort and safety.  It is anticipated that a panic alarm system will 
be implemented that will notify the police department in case of an emergency. 


 Utilities Billing Technician Erin Bothum completed the monthly utility billing as 
well as issued 132 final billing statements for customers who have moved from 
their prior addresses. 


 Utilities Accounts Receivable Technician Enecia Sabroff continues to follow up 
with deferred payment arrangements created by customers for outstanding 
deposits and/or balances.  As agreements are broken, notices of disconnection 
are mailed, and we attempt to work with customers to create a new agreement or 
obtain payment.  Water service disconnections will continue throughout the 
winter months to address past-due balances, NSF checks, and broken deferred 
payment arrangements. 


 Utilities Accounting Specialist Shannon Gunsolus attended the annual year-end 
Microsoft Dynamics SL refresher training course provided by WPPI Energy. 


 Staff processed utility billing and collections, accounts payable, payroll, and daily 
cash deposits throughout the month.   


 Staff used their remaining vacation and comp. time as they celebrated the 
holidays with their families. 







ELECTRIC DIVISION AND PLANNING DIVISION – Utilities Operations 
Superintendent Sean O Grady 


 


North and South Substation Record Drawings:  This project was officially closed.  
The utilities saved $42,000 on this project by doing the work in house.  This includes 
engineering, advertisement, construction, record drawings and accounting. 
 
County Highway N Reconstruction Project:   Phase Nos. 1, 2, 3, and 4 have been 
completed.  Crews are currently transferring load over to the new line on the last and 
final Phase 5.  Phase 5 should be completed in November.      
 
East Substation:  Crews responded to an outage on the east side of town on Friday, 
October 21.  A squirrel shorted out on a fused switch structure, temporarily interrupting 
power to roughly 1,000 customers.  This fault had enough fault current to knock out one 
of two transformers on site.  The load was quickly dispatched and switched over to the 
other remaining transformer on site in less than 45 minutes.  The transformer that 
tripped off line as a result of the fault remained off line until the transformer could be 
tested on Wednesday, October 26, 2011.  Everything tested out within acceptable limits 
and the transformer was place back on line on Friday, October 28, 2011. 
 
Farmer Verses Utility Pole:  We had a local farmer who was interested in increasing 
his farm acreage and decided to start tilling into R/W.  This decision ended up costing 
him a few thousand dollars after he snagged a double circuit pole, breaking it 
completely off near ground level.  No power was interrupted to our customers at the 
time of the accident.  The pole and associated equipment was replaced without 
incurring a service outage.  
 
Lightning Protection/Distribution Maintenance:  A crew continues to install lighting 
protection and is performing system maintenance on our overhead distribution system 
south and west of the City.  These improvements should minimize the amount of line 
interruptions during future storm events.   
 
Metering Division:  The final round of electric customer disconnects for non-payments 
was completed.  Staff will be exploring the option of not reconnecting customers after-
hours in 2012.  We have a number of safety concerns with the current process and 
hope to work through those issues over the next several months. 
 
Wastewater and Water Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition (SCADA) 
Systems:  Contractors are on site upgrading and installing new equipment at the 
Wastewater Treatment Plant and Lift Stations.  Staff participated in a final review and 
comment period with the consultant and suppliers regarding graphics and operating 
systems.  This meeting was scheduled to prevent any unexpected changes from 
becoming challenges at startup.  The scheduled switched over and startup at the 
Wastewater Treatment Plant will be in mid- November. 
 
 







Wastewater Treatment Plant:  Staff is currently advertising for HVAC improvements at 
the Wastewater Treatment Plant.  Proposals are due on November 10, 2012.  
Discussion and preliminary planning are the hot topics for WWTP systems that are 
waiting for operating permits that will include new TMDL’s with Phosphorous being the 
most concerning limit.  Our draft permit should be available in early 2012 for review and 
comments.  
 
Downtown District Ornamental Street Lights:  Staff has provided data to the City of 
Stoughton for replacing the existing 150 Watt Metal Halide bulbs with 150 Watt LED 
bulbs.  The simple payback without incentives is 7.7 years.  
  
Statistical numbers for the month of October: 
New Customers-1 
Service Upgrades-1 
Service Relocations-0 
Temporary Services-1 
Service Repairs-1 
Work Orders Issued and Completed-35 
 
WASTEWATER DIVISION – Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian G. 
Erickson 
 
Sanitary Sewer Collection System:  Staff continues to clean and repair the collection 
system throughout City.   
 
Manhole Replacement Project:  The contractor replaced ten manholes throughout the 
city.  The manholes replaced were constructed of bricks and were badly eroded.  
 
Screw pump painting project.  The contractor completed the painting of the two influent 
pumps which measure 40 feet in length and 4 feet in diameter. 
 
Sludge haulers were on sight and hauled and injected 302,000 gallons of sludge to local 
farm fields. 
 
Staff continues to meet with a local industry on their discharge limits and treatment.   
SCADA project at the plant and Water Division has started.  Completion of this project is 
scheduled for December.   
 
HVAC modifications project: This project is being advertised and out for bids.   
 
Scott Gunsolus, Sean Grady and I attend the annual WWOA conference in La Crosse.   
 
The precipitation for the month of October was 1.38 inches.  The year to date 
precipitation totals 25.75 inches.  
 
The wastewater treatment facility processed an average flow of 1.098 million gallons 
per day for October with a monthly total of 34 million gallons.   
 







WATER DIVISION – Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger M. Thorson 
 
We finished our regular Fall Flushing Program of water mains and fire hydrants 
throughout the city. We found a few hydrants that were in need of some minor repairs. 
These repairs have been made. We continue flushing older areas and dead-end mains 
throughout the winter, weather permitting. 
 
Again this month, the Water Division had a busy month working on system maintenance 
in order to finish fall projects before winter sets in. 
 
We continue the sharing of personnel with the Wastewater Division. This allows us to 
maintain timely responses to customer requests and needs, along with water system 
maintenance, while staff takes scheduled leaves.  
 
Water Division personnel attended and participated in refresher safety training on the 
following subjects: (Confined Space Entry Rescue Training). 
 
The average person in the U.S. uses from 80 to 100 gallons of water per day.  This 
trend carries over to our customers as well. 
 
Total water pumped during the month of October was 46,392,000 gallons. 
 
ENERGY SERVICES SECTION OF THE PLANNING DIVISION – Stoughton 
Utilities/WPPI Energy Energy Services Representative Alicia VandenOever 
 
Customer Account Activities 
 
Wastewater Treatment Plant: Strand Associates, Inc. provided an energy savings and 


cost estimate update for proposed HVAC projects at the WWTP. I am working 
with Focus on Energy to determine funding availability. 


Anytime Fitness: Reached out to the facility manager with information about energy 
efficiency programs and services in light of their renovation. 


 
City of Stoughton 


 CDBG Rehabilitation Program: Inquired with the City’s Finance Director about 
providing energy and weatherization assistance to citizens qualifying for the 
CDBG program. 


 Street Lighting: Provided Sean Grady with economics for replacing Main Street 
ornamental lighting with LED fixtures. 


 Virgin Lake Park: Met with Sean Brusegar to discuss solar powered lighting for 
the Virgin Lake Park shelter and looked into some options. Determined that the 
project economics are outside of SU’s program criteria. 


Colorcon: Responded to a customer inquiry about sizing new HVAC equipment and 
incentive funding. 


Christ Lutheran Church: Provided a church board member with information about 
energy monitors and an update on the church’s usage history. 


 







Energy Services Administration 
 
National Theatre for Children (NTC): All four elementary schools are registered to 


participate in the 2012 NTC tour. 
Holiday Light Exchange: SU will be hosting a holiday light exchange at the 


administrative office running from mid-November to mid-December. Ads will be 
placed in the Hub in November through WPPI Energy’s Cooperative Advertizing 
Program, and a bill insert will be sent with November bills. 


Cooperative Advertizing Program: WPPI Energy placed ads in the Hub promoting 
October as Energy Awareness month. 


Solar Buy-back Program:  WPPI Energy completed its reallocation of available 
capacity under its solar buy-back program in 2012. There is more capacity than 
demand within WPPI member territory at this time, so capacity will not be 
allocated to specific members; instead all WPPI Energy members will take from 
the pool as needed. Stoughton Utilities currently has two customers interested in 
installing solar PV systems. 


Tree Power: Confirmed tree planting and location for Tree Power incentive 
applications. 


Focus on Energy: Shaw Group rolled out Focus on Energy’s new SharePoint for utility 
members this month. I listened to a webinar about the new interface. 


WPPI Marketing: Kelly Simonsen, Marketing Manager from WPPI Energy, will be 
assisting with marketing efforts for SU going forward.  


Energy Savings Challenge: SU ran its annual Energy Savings Challenge during the 
month of October. 


 
Dates at Stoughton Utilities in October: 6, 13, 20, 27 
 
SAFETY AND COMPLIANCE SECTION OF THE PLANNING DIVISION – Stoughton 
Utilities/Municipal Electric Utilities of Wisconsin Southeastern Regional Safety 
Coordinator Christopher Belz 
 
Accomplishments 
  


Training  
 Prepared for Defensive Driving Training 
 Completed Confined Space Rescue Practice Training 
 Completed multiple sessions of Defensive Driving Training 
 Prepare/conduct Respirator Protection Training 
 Prepare/conduct Respirator Fit Testing 
 Prepare for Confined Space Entry Training 


 
Audits/Inspections  


 Inspected Garage Area 
 Completed three Forklift compliance inspections 
 Completed two shop walk throughs 







    Compliance/Risk Management  


 Completed a Fall Protection Written Program Review 
 Completed a Blood Borne Pathogen Written Program Review 
 Completed Respirator Written Program Review 
 Contacted Ear/Nose/Throat Specialist for an Employee review 
 Completed MSDS review and update 
 Set up and review LO/TO periodic inspections on Energy Control 


Procedures 
 Filed Continuing Education Credits 
 Filed Paperwork for Employee Respirator Physicals 
 Completed Equipment Damage Reports 
 Completed a Hearing Conservation Written Program Review 
 Finish Reviewing General Safety Rules 
 Research Bucket Truck Safety and Inspections 
 Review Respirator function reports 
 Construct Cold Weather Safety Bulletin 
 Construct Annual Compliance Calendar for 2012 


 
Goals & Objectives 
 
 Training 


 Complete Control of Hazardous Energy (LO/TO) training 
 Complete Respiratory Protection Training and Fit Testing 
 Complete Confined Space Entry training 


 
 Audits/Inspections  


 Inspect Crews for proper Work Zone set ups and Personal Protective 
Equipment   


 Perform facility inspections in all Stoughton Utilities facilities 


     Compliance/Risk Management  


 Inspect Crews for proper Work Zone set ups and Personal Protective 
Equipment   


 Perform facility inspections in all Stoughton Utilities facilities 
 Finish Reviewing General Safety Rules 


 


Scheduled dates MEUW SCRSC Safety Coordinator, Chris Belz, was at Stoughton 
Utilities: October 3, 17, 31, November 7, 21, December 5, 6, 12, 19 and 23.  
 
Please visit us on our website at www.stoughtonutilities.com to view current events, 
follow project schedules, view meeting notices and minutes, review our energy 
conservation programs, pay your utilities bill via the internet, or to learn more 
about your Stoughton Utilities Electric, Wastewater and Water services.  
 



http://www.stoughtonutilities.com/






 


600 South Fourth Street 


P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  January 10, 2012 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E.  


Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Recommended Actions At The January 17, 2012 Regular Stoughton Utilities 


Committee Meeting. 


 


AGENDA: 


 


 Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agenda. 


 


a) Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List Report For October – December 2011.  


(Review, discuss and accept the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List Report 


for October – December 2011 via the consent agenda approval.) 


 


b) Draft Minutes of the October 24, 2011 Regular and Special Stoughton Utilities 


Committee Meetings. (Approve the Draft Minutes of the October 24, 2011 


Regular and Special Stoughton Utilities Committee Meetings via the consent 


agenda approval.) 


 


c) Stoughton Utilities November 2011 Financial Summary.  (Discuss and accept the 


Stoughton Utilities November 2011 Financial Summary via the consent agenda 


approval.) 


 


d) Stoughton Utilities November 2011 Statistical Information.  (Discuss and accept the 


November 2011 Stoughton Utilities Statistical Information via the consent 


agenda approval.) 


 


e) Stoughton Utilities Communications.  (Discuss and accept the Stoughton Utilities 


Communications via the consent agenda approval.) 


 


f) Stoughton Utilities Committee Annual Calendar.  (Discuss and accept the 


Stoughton Utilities Committee Annual Calendar via the consent agenda 


approval.) 


 







g) Stoughton Utilities October – December 2011 Activities Report.  (Discuss and accept the 


Stoughton Utilities October – December 2011 Stoughton Utilities Activities Report via 


the consent agenda approval.) 


 


 


BUSINESS: 


   


1. Status Of The Stoughton Utilities Recommendation(s) To The Stoughton Common 


Council.  (Discussion.)  (Review and discuss the Stoughton Utilities Committee 


recommendation(s) to the Stoughton Common Council.) 


 


2. Stoughton Utilities Cross Connection Program.  (Action.)  (Review, discuss, 


approve and recommend the approval of the Stoughton Utilities Cross 


Connection Program and the adoption of the corresponding resolution on to the 


Stoughton Common Council on January 24, 2012.) 


 


3. Stoughton Utilities (SU) Portable Electronic Device Policy.  (Action.)  (Review, 


discuss, approve and recommend the approval of the Stoughton Utilities 


Electronic Device Policy to the Stoughton Common Council on January 24, 


2012.) 


 


4. Request To Participate In The WPPI Energy – Stoughton Utilities Shared Savings 


Program From Stoughton Garden Center Located At 1471 USH 51 West.  (Action.) 


(Review, discuss and approve the request to participate in the WPPI Energy – 


Stoughton Utilities Shared Savings Program from Stoughton Garden Center 


located at 1471 SSH 51 West.) 


 


5. Stoughton Utilities RoundUp Program.  (Action.)  (Review, discuss and donate 


$1,500 to the selected applicant.) 


   


6. Stoughton Utilities Goals Status Report.  (Discussion.)  (Review and discuss the 


Stoughton Utilities Goals Status Report.) 


 


7. Stoughton Utilities Committee Agenda Items Requiring Post-Committee Action.  


(Discussion.)  (Review and discuss the Stoughton Utilities Committee agenda 


Items requiring post-committee action.) 


 


8. Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Meeting Agenda Item(s).  (Discussion.) 


 


cc: Sean O Grady 


 Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 





